
 

 

UNDER STRICT EMBARGO: 00.01AM MONDAY 28 FEBRUARY 2022  

 

The Rt Hon Boris Johnson MP  

10 Downing Street 

London 

SW1A 2AA 

28th February 2022 

Dear Prime Minister, 

As leaders within faith communities across the UK, we are horrified and appalled about the 

potential repercussions of the Nationality and Borders Bill. We urge you to reconsider the 

proposals even at this late stage. 

We are united in our commitment to play an active role in civic life, offering practical support 

to many in need. However, it is also the duty of faith and community leaders to pay attention 

to issues of public policy that will directly impact the communities in which we serve and 

speak out about issues which affect the moral and ethical wellbeing of our society. We 

assert that the values that bind UK citizens together, especially those concerning human 

dignity and life, will be fundamentally damaged by this Bill, and so we would like to address 

two aspects of it with which we are particularly concerned. 

Currently, Clause 11 sets out the differential treatment of refugees. This separation of 

refugees into ‘Group 1’ or ‘Group 2’ undermines the longstanding and widely understood 

expectation that a person’s asylum application is decided on the individual merits of their 

case and whether they would face serious threats to their life or freedom if they were not to 

be granted refugee status. The artificial manufacture of a two-tier system creates two 

different classes of refugees. This would not be based on needs or merits but would depend 

on the ability of a person to arrive in the UK via a ‘regular’ route of travel. This is a clear 

breach of the principles of the Refugee Convention, and we have seen no credible evidence 

that it will stop irregular migration across the English Channel; it is therefore, policy made 

without a basis in evidence or morality. Criminalizing and punishing vulnerable asylum 

seekers who have little choice but to arrive in the UK through ‘irregular routes’, when 

the majority1 are subsequently able to prove that they have a legitimate basis for their 

asylum claim, is a disgraceful and dishonourable policy, and should be abandoned.  

We remain in the dark about how the Government intends to expand and implement new 

safe routes to the UK for asylum seekers despite relying heavily on safe routes to justify the 

Bill. Many faith groups across the country have experience of Community Sponsorship 

projects, of providing services for refugee integration, of initiating multi-faith dialogue and 

cooperation around refugee support, and of providing for the immediate needs of those 

experiencing poverty because of their place in the asylum system. They have witnessed 

first-hand the positive impact safe routes have on those in need of sanctuary and on 

communities who are privileged to be able to offer it. Therefore, we ask that the Government 

would recognise the predominant reasons why asylum seekers risk their lives to come to the 

UK, often a combination of desperation, family reunion and language. The Nationality and 

Borders Bill provides a wonderful opportunity for the Government to stand by its 

traditional values of family life, community service and respect for human dignity 

                                                           
1 https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/immigration-statistics-year-ending-june-2021/how-many-

people-do-we-grant-asylum-or-protection-to  

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/immigration-statistics-year-ending-june-2021/how-many-people-do-we-grant-asylum-or-protection-to
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/immigration-statistics-year-ending-june-2021/how-many-people-do-we-grant-asylum-or-protection-to


 

 

(values that we share) and, 1. Expand family reunion rules to ensure safe passage of 

those children and vulnerable adults trying to reach family members in the UK, 2. 

Open new safe routes for unaccompanied asylum-seeking children in Europe and, 3. 

Create and implement ambitious new resettlement schemes – always setting 

compassionate and ambitious targets.  

It is a sad fact that in our broken world, forced migration is not a temporary crisis; it is an on-

going reality. While there is still conflict and injustice in the world, there will always be 

desperate people needing to seek sanctuary from war, persecution and suffering. We cannot 

close our door on them, but this Bill does just that. What we need now, is political leadership 

which acknowledges and allays the concerns of the public while promoting the importance of 

compassion, human life and dignity.  

We remain willing to assist in any way we can to this end, and ask that key representatives 

on this issue from the government would agree to meet with faith representatives to explore 

what both we, and the government, can do to help address some of the concerns we have 

raised. 

Yours sincerely, 

The Right Reverend Rose Hudson-Wilkin, Bishop of Dover 

Revd Dr Rowan Williams, Former Archbishop of Canterbury  

Ms Zara Mohammed, Secretary-General, The Muslim Council of Britain  

Rabbi Jonathan Wittenberg, Senior Rabbi, Masorti Judaism and The New North London 

Synagogue 

Venerable Abbot Lama Yeshe Losal Rinpoche, Abbot of the Kagyu Samye Ling Monastery 

and Tibetan Centre, Scotland 

Revd Lynn Green, General Secretary, The Baptist Union of Great Britain 

Revd Sonia Hicks, President of the Methodist Conference  

Lord Jim Wallace, Moderator of the General Assembly, Church of Scotland 

Rev Clare Downing, Moderator of the General Assembly, United Reformed Church 

Lord Singh of Wimbledon, Director, Network of Sikh Organisations UK 

Mr Rajnish Kashyap, General Secretary, Hindu Council UK 

Rt Rev John Arnold, Roman Catholic Diocese of Salford, Bishop of Salford 

******** 

Dr. Manazir Ahsan, Chair of The Islamic Foundation 

Rabbi Charley Baginsky, CEO of Liberal Judaism 

Rt Revd Paul Bayes, Bishop of Liverpool 

Revd. Dr. John Bradbury, General Secretary, United Reformed Church 

Dr Nicola Brady, General Secretary, Churches Together in Britain and Ireland 

Rev Gavin Calver, CEO, Evangelical Alliance UK 



 

 

Dr Patrick Coyle, Chair of the Board, Cytûn, Churches Together in Wales  

Rev'd Geoffrey Colmer, President, Baptist Union of Great Britain 

The Rt Revd Dr Steven Croft, Bishop of Oxford 

Barbara Easton, Vice-President of the Methodist Conference  

Mr Raymond Friel OBE, CEO, Caritas Social Action Network 

Revd Dr Paul Goodliff, General Secretary, Churches Together in England 

Rev Canon Paul Harcourt, National Leader, New Wine England 

Mia Hasenson-Gross, Executive Director, René Cassin, the Jewish voice for human rights  

Rev. Dr. David Miller, Moderator of the General Assembly, United Free Church of Scotland 

Rev Meirion Morris, General Secretary, Presbyterian Church of Wales 

Paul Parker, Recording Clerk, Quakers in Britain 

The Rt Revd Dr John Perumbalath, Bishop of Bradwell and Chair of the Churches Refugee 

Network, Britain and Ireland 

Imam Sayed Razawi, Chief Imam and Director General, Scottish Ahlul Bayt Society, Shia 

Community  

Revd Paul Rochester, General Secretary, Free Churches Group 

Dr (Mrs) Vinaya Sharma, General Secretary, Vishwa Hindu Parishad (UK) 

Elizabeth Slade, Chief Officer, General Assembly of Unitarian and Free Christian Churches 

The Lord Bishop of St Albans Dr Alan Smith  

Beatrice Smith, Coordinator Greater Manchester Churches Together 

Most Revd. Mark Strange Bishop of Moray, Ross and Caithness and Primus, Scottish 

Episcopal Church 

Sarah Teather Director, Jesuit Refugee Service UK 

Revd Diane Watts, Leader Faith & Society team, Baptist Union of Great Britain  

Dr Edie Friedman, Executive Director, The Jewish Council for Racial Equaity (JCORE) 

Rabbi Herschel Gluck OBE, President of Shomrim Stamford Hill, Chairman of the Arab-

Jewish Forum and the Muslim-Jewish Forum 

Emily Holden and Sue Butler, Joint CEOs of Welcome Churches 

Mr Daud Irfan, Youth President, Methodist Church in Britain 

Rev Beti-Wyn James, President, Union of Welsh Independent Churches/Undeb yr 

Annibynwyr Cymraeg 

The Most Revd Andrew John, Archbishop of Wales, The Church in Wales 

Rabbi Dr Deborah Kahn-Harris, Principal, Leo Baeck College 

Dr Mark Pickering, Cheif Executive, Christian Medical Fellowship 



 

 

Elizabeth Palmer, CEO St Vincent de Paul Society  

******** 

Revd Francis Ackroyd, United Reformed Church 

Ms Sandra Ackroyd, Youth Leader, United Reformed Church 

Reverend Sean Adair, Superintendent, Derbyshire North East Circuit, Methodist Church 

Rev Jenny Adams, Duffus, Spynie & Hopeman Church of Scotland 

Revd Joy Adams, Whirlow Spirituality Centre, Sheffield 

Revd Joseph Adams, Methodist Church, Colcester 

Canon Peter Adams, Lay Chair, Diocese of St Albans  

Archbishop Doye Agama, Abbot General, The Order of St Hadrian of Canterbury  

Mr. Khondaker Razi Ahmed 

Bishop Theophiluis Akano, Christhouse Bible Church, Bishop, North Manchester, Apostolic 

Pastoral Congress, and Principal/Rector of Rhema Bible Institute UK 

Rt. Rev. Edmund Akyea-Mensah Bishop, Apostolic Pastoral Congress 

Rev'd. Claire Alcock, St John the Evangelist with St Stephen, Reading 

Revd Canon Adrian Alker, Chair of Trustees, Progressive Christianity Network Britain 

Elizabeth Allen, Clerk to the General Meeting for Scotland, Quakers in Scotland 

Revd Elizabeth Allison-Glenny, Chaplain, Head of Welfare & Fellow in Theology, Regent’s 

Park College, Oxford 

Deacon Angela Allport, St John's Methodist Church, Hereford 

Student Rabbi Dr Hannah Marije Altorf  

Imam Dr Ibrahim Alwawi Aberdeen Mosque and Islamic Centre  

Revd Dr Sheryl Anderson, District Chair, Liverpool Methodist District 

Revd Martin Anderson, Parishes of Norton St Mary & St Michael & All Angels, Diocese of 

Durham 

Revd Richard Andrew, District Chair, Darlington Methodist District 

Very Revd Quophie Anochie Ababio, Ghanaian Methodist Fellowship - UK & Ireland 

Rev’d Eileen Appleyard, All Saints Methodist Church, Abingdon 

Revd Michael Appleyard, All Saints Methodist Church, Abingdon 

Pamela Apted, Clerk to East of Scotland Area Meeting, Quakers 

The Rt Revd Dr John Armes, Bishop of Edinburgh, Scottish Episcopal Church 

Revd Dr Jonathan Arnold, Director of Communities and Partnerships, Diocese of Canterbury 

Bishop Mark Ashcroft, Bishop of Bolton, Dicoese of Manchester 



 

 

Dr Barnabas Aspray, Lecturer in Philosophy of Religion, King's College London 

Revd Cath Atkinson, St Helens Pastorate 

Rt Revd Richard Atkinson, OBE  

Richard Atkinson, Bishop of Bedford, Diocese of St Albans 

Deacon Eunice Attwood, Church at the Margins Officer, The Methodist Church  

Mrs Jennifer Avetoomyan, Diaconate member of Baptist Fellowship 

Rev. Nicola Aylett, St Giles Church, Northampton 

Revd Helen Bailey, St John the Baptist C of E Parish Church, Broadstone 

Mrs Joan Bailey, Ripon and Lower Dales Methodist Circuit 

Mr John Bailey, Ripon and Lower Dales Methodist Circuit 

Elder/Trustee Christopher Bailey, Lewsey Christian Centre, Luton 

Rev. Dr Nelu Balaj, Livingston Old Parish Church 

Revd Anthea Ballam, Chair, Interfaith Contact Group of Brighton and Hove 

Pastor Kolawole Bamigbade, Regional Pastor, Redeemed Christian Church of God UK 

Region 1 

Revd Stephen Barber, Orchard Baptist Church, Bicester 

Revd David Barber, New Life Baptist Church Kings Heath Birmingham  

The Revd. Phil Barnard, Regional Team Leader, London Baptists 

Mr Colin Barnes, Senior Leader, Refresh Church 

Very Rev Dr George Barr, English Reformed Church  

Francoise Battin, Quakers 

The Revd Dr Sara Batts-Neale, Anglican Chaplain to the University of Essex; Associate 

priest at Wivenhoe St Mary, Colchester New Town St Stephens, and Greenstead with St 

Anne's 

Rev Richard Baxter, Fort William Kilmallie and Kilmonivaig Church of Scotland 

Lister Baynes, Ripon and Lower Dales Methodist Church Circuit 

Reverend Jayne Bazeley, Plaistow Christian Fellowship  

Rt Revd Michael Beasley, Bishop of Hertford 

Mr Derek Beaumont, Secretary of the Representatives Synod Secretaries Meeting of the 

Methodist Church of Great Britain 

Deacon Melanie Beaven, The Queen's Foundation Birmingham 

Ms. Gill Becket, Luton Quaker Meeting 

Mrs Hilda Beddard, Poole Methodists 

Andrew Belfield, Consultant for Christian Charities 



 

 

Rev. Graeme Bell, Church of Scotland 

Revd Cliff Bembridge, United Reformed Church 

Rabbi Miriam Berger, Senior Rabbi, Finchley Reform Synagogue  

Mrs Enala Bhebhe, United Reformed Church 

Rev Dr Inderjit Bhogal, Methodist Church 

Revd Nigel Bibbings, The Methodist Church, South Bedfordshire Circuit 

Ms Abigail Bick, Gateshead Central Baptist Church 

Dr Martin Biddiscombe, Oakwood Chapel, Harlow 

Major Mark Billard, Corps Officer, Sunderland Millfield Salvation Army Church 

Major Gill Billard, The Salvation Army, Ashford, Staines 

Revd Sarah Bingham, Baptist Church 

Revd Catherine Bird, Superintendent, United Stockport Methodist Church 

Rabbi Rebecca Birk, Finchley Progressive Synagogue, Liberal Judaism 

Mrs Helen Birtles, Baptist Church 

Rev. Stephanie Bisby, York Unitarians  

Reverend Father William Biyd, Roman Catholic 

Lynda Blackburn, Ripon and Lower Dales Methodist Circuit 

The Right Revd Richard Blackburn, Assistant Bishop, Anglican Diocese of Sheffield 

Ms Anna Bland, Development Officer, Leeds Sanctuary 

Rev. Claire Blatchford, Regional Minister, Eastern Baptist Association 

Rev Nick Blundell, Baildon Methodist Church 

Miss Jennifer Boag, Reader, Church of Scotland 

Revd Dr Michael Bochenski, Retired Baptist Minister, Past President of the Baptist Union 

Student Rabbi Daisy Bogod  

Reverend Pamela Bolas, Supernumerary Minister and former Health Care Chaplain, 

Methodist Church 

Revd Ann Bolas, Methodist Church 

Fr John Boles, Regional Director, Columban Missionaries 

Mr Julian Bond, Project Funding Officer, Methodist Church  

Revd Eddie Boon, Thames North Synod Discipleship Enabler, United Reformed Church 

Revd. Mark Booth, Methodist Church 

Rabbi Dr Barbara Borts, Rabbi and Cantor 

Revd Carol Bostridge, Regional Minister, London Baptists 



 

 

Mr John Bowery, Methodist Church  

Revd Erica Bowler, Missional Listener, Purfleet-on-Thames 

David Bown, Methodist Church 

Revd Nicholas Bowry, St James the Less, Penicuik and St Mungo, West Linton 

Mr John Boyd, Project Coordinator, Sunderland Samba FC Methodist Church Project  

Rev Briony Boye, St Mary's Church, Sandbach 

Revd Jonathan Boyers, People's Church Partington 

Rev. Julie Bradshaw, Methodist Church 

Ms Fran Brady, Chairperson, Scottish Association of Christian Writers 

Reverend Kate Brady McKenna, Bury Unitarian Church 

Revd Peter Brain, United Reformed Church 

Mt Andrew Bramhall, Communities Pastor, City Church Newcastle 

Reverend Alan Brand, Lead Pastor, RENEW Church (Baptist, Cambridgeshire) 

Mr Robert Brenchley, Ladywood Methodist Church 

Dr Rhianna Briars, Free Church 

Rev. Will Briggs, The Vine Sheffield 

Deacon Michelle Brocklehurst, Methodist Churches of Tottington & Brandlesholme, Bury 

Reverend Christine Brooks, St. Philips Church West Howe 

Deacon Georgina Brooks, Methodist Church  

Revd. Dr. D Brower Latz, Principle, Nazarene Theological College 

Revd. Nerys Brown, St Mary's Scottish Episcopal Church Dunblane 

Revd Brian Brown, Methodist Church 

Revd Kenny Brown, Clayton Baptist church 

Rev Sarah Brown, St Machar's Cathedral, Aberdeen 

Deacon Corinne Brown, Bethesda Methodist Church and Eastville Park Methodist Church, 

Bristol 

 Louise Brown, Didcot Baptist Church  

Mrs Margaret Brusasco, St Andrews Church of Scotland, Brussels, Belgium 

Revd Anthony Bryer, Scottish Episcopal Church 

Miss Elizabeth Buchanan, Elder, Church of Scotland 

Rev Father Timothy Buckley, The Catholic Parishes of Bishop Eton and St Mary's Woolton 

Grace Buckley, Secretary, Archdiocese of Glasgow Justice & Peace Commission 

Major David Burns, Divisional Commander, The Salvation Army 



 

 

Mr Richard Bush, Clerk, Wimborne Quaker Meeting  

Mrs Gulie Butcher, Vice Chair Luton Council of Faiths, Luton Quakers 

Rev Helen Byrne, Methodist Church 

Rev Henen Caine, St Andrew's Methodist Church, Worcester 

Alastair Cameron, South East Scotland Area Quaker Meeting 

Mrs Anne Campbell, Church of Scotland, Insch 

Miss Karen Campbell, Secretary for Global & Intercultural Ministries, United Reformed 

Church 

Mrs. Jennifer Carpenter, Former Vice President of the Methodist Conference 

Rev. Dr. W. John Carswell, Cadzow Parish Church 

Revd Colin Cartwright, Carey Baptist Church, Hemel Hempstead 

Revd Karen Case-Green, Guildford Baptist Church 

Mr Alistair Chalmers, Bruntsfield Evangelical Church 

Sabine Chalmers, Scottish Faiths Action for Refugees 

Rabbi Douglas Charing, Visiting Rabbi, Bradford Synagogue  

Mr Navraj Cheema, Jt. General Secretary  

Mr Tipu Choudhury, General Secretary, Cornwall Islamic Community Centre  

Dr Gillian Chowns, Ledbury Methodist Church  

Rev Richard Church, United Reformed Church 

Rev John Churcher, Convener, St Albans PCN Group 

Revd Jo Clare-young, Newport Pagnell United Reformed Church 

Sister Pauline Clark, Provincial / Congregational Leader in Great Britain, Salesian Sisters in 

Great Britain 

Rt Revd Jonathan Clark, Bishop of Croydon 

Rev Tim Clarke, Buckland United Reformed Church, Portsmouth 

Revd Simon Clarke, Newquay, Perranporth and St Agnes Methodist Circuit, Truro Methodist 

Circuit 

Revd Wayne Clarke, Trinity Baptist Church, Gorton, Manchester 

Rev Mark Clay, Regional Team Leader, East Midland Baptist Association 

Rev. Dr.  John Claydon, Baptist Church 

Revd Graham Claydon-Knights, Methodist Church Stevenage  

Rev John Clifford, Minister Emeritus, Glasgow Unitarians 

Revd Dr Jeremy Clines Coordinating Chaplain, Chaplaincy Centre, University of Sheffield 



 

 

Revd Michael Coates, All Saints Liverpool Christian Church 

Reverend Martyn Coe, Coordinator United Reformed Church, Cumbria 

Rabbi Cliff Cohen, Thanet & District Reform Synagogue 

Revd Nigel Coke-Woods, Acting Superintendent, South Worcestershire Methodist Circuit  

Professor David Cole-Hamilton, Saint Andrew's Episcopal Church, St. Andrews 

Reverend Sally Coleman, Sheffield Methodist Circuit  

Pastor Rob Coleman, Regional Leader, Christ Central Churches (NW) 

Revd Dr Gwen Collins, United Reformed Church  

Dr Karilyn Collins MBE, Overseas Development Advisor to Hereford Diocese 

Fr. John Convery, Director of Conforti Centre Coatbridge, Xaverian Missionaries 

Revd John Cooke, Wesley's Chapel & Leysian Mission 

Revd David Copley, Methodist Church 

Revd Stephen Copson, Regional Association Minister, Baptist Church 

Rev Susan Cord, Killearnan linked with Knockbain Church of Scotland 

Rev Richard Cornfield, Mustard Seed, Edinburgh 

Revd Deborah Cornish, Methodist Churches in the Brighton & Hove Circuit 

Rev Fr. Charles Corrigan, St. Mary’s Monastery, Kinnoull, Perth  

Rev. Dr. Joseph Domenic Cortis, Coordinator of Caritas Leeds 

Mrs Sara Cosgrove Core Team Leader, Community Church Huddersfield 

Rev Lynda Coulthard, Superintendent, South East Northumberland Ecumenical Area 

Major Adrian Coupe, Commanding Officer, Shildon Salvation Army 

Major Donna Coupe Commanding Officer, Shildon Salvation Army 

Rev'd. George Courtney, United Reformed Church 

Revd. Dr. Ian Coverdale, South Chadderton Methodist Church 

Revd Nigel Cowgill, District Chair, Methodist Church in London  

Rev Alistair Cowper, Church of Scotland 

Rev'd Cody Coyne, Unitarian 

Lieutenant Luke Cozens, Corps Officer, Wallsend Salvation Army 

Captain Mark Cozens, Commanding Officer, Salvation Army Corps 

Revd Christine Crabtree, Methodist Church 

Revd Sarah Crane, Head of Chaplaincy, Milton Keynes University Hospital  

Rev Mary Cranfield, The Church of Scotland Congregations: Culsalmond and Rayne linked 

with Daviot 



 

 

Reverend Elisabeth Cranfield Methilhill and Denbeath, Church of Scotland 

Revd Dr Jane Craske, Director of Methodist Formation and Co-Director of the Centre for 

Ministerial Formation, Queen's Foundation for Ecumenical Theological Education 

Rev Sandra Crawford, Baptist Minister, Jaywick 

John Creedon, St Wilfrid RC Church Ripon 

Revd Graham Criddle, West Street Christian Felllowship 

Father Kevin Crinks, CFC St. Mary the Virgin, Leigh 

Rev Tim Crome, Methodist Church 

Revd. Robert Crompton, Methodist Church 

Revd Anne Crosby, Parish of Luton, St Anne with St Christopher 

Ms Claire Crowley, County Ecumenical Officer, Churches Together in South London  

Mr Duncan Cuthill, CEO, Edinburgh City Mission 

Sheikh Imtiyaz Damiel, CEO, Abu Hanifah Foundation  

Revd Kevin Dare, Knighton Baptist Church, Powys 

Rabbi Janet Darley, Liberal Judaism 

Revd James Davies, Formerly Vicar at St Luke's, Parkstone 

Revd Haydn Davies, Baptist Church 

Miss Pamela Davies, 57 West Baptist Church 

Revd John Davis, Methodist Church 

Rev Jenny Dawkins, All Saints Peckham 

Revd Francis Andrew, Dawson Assistant Leader, St George's C of E Hyde 

Revd Andrew de Ville, District Chair, Southampton District 

Revd Dr Jonathan Dean, Methodist Church, Enfield Circuit 

Jeremy Deane, Poole and Swanage Local Meetings of the Society of Friends (Quakers) 

Revd Dr Jane Denniston, Campsie Parish Church 

Mr Nick Devas, Chair of the World Mission Committee, St Spehen's Church Birmingham 

Rev Gareth Dickinson, St. Luke's Maidstone 

Revd Shuna Dicks, Cults Parish Church of Scotland 

Deacon Sharon Dilley, Leicester Trinity Circuit, Methodist Church 

Revd. Dr. Denise Dobie, Darkhouse Baptist Church, Coseley 

Revd Robert Edward, Dolman Methodist Church 

Revd Peter Dominey, Church from Scratch 

Mr Alasdair Donaldson, Maidenhead Quakers 



 

 

Mrs Kate Douglas, Member of the Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) 

Reverend Marie Dove, Methodist Church in the Bridlington Circuit 

Rev Dr Christopher Dowd, Wylde Green United Reformed Church 

Revd Craig Downes, Stockton Baptist Church 

Revd David Downing, Maidenhead, and Marlow United Reformed Churches 

Revd Penny Draper, Anglican 

Rev. Alistair Drummond, Kilmuir & Logie Easter Church of Scotland 

Revd Brian Duckworth, Church of England 

Revd Emma Duff, Wallsend St John 

Dr Innes Duncan, Session Clerk, Torphichen Kirk 

Rev Sam Dunn, Melton Mowbray Baptist Church  

Reverend RalphDunn, Avonbridge and Torphichen Parish churches 

Revd Mark Dunn-Wilson, Deputy Chair of District, Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly District, 

The Methodist Church 

Revd Gemma Dunning, Mitcham Lane Baptist Church  

Pastor Jonathan Dunning, Meadowhead Christian Fellowship 

Revd Kevin Durrant, Keynsham Bapatist Church 

Rev Simon Dust, St Andrew's Church, High Wycombe 

Rev Dave Eadie, Roundswell Church 

Revd Varkey Eappen, Head of Chaplaincy, NHS Hospital Chaplaincy 

Pastor Stephen Edney, Maidstone Family Church 

Mrs Joanne Edwards, TLG Volunteer Programmes Leader - Wales 

Revd Canon Dr Stephen Edwards, Residentiary Canon, Worcester Cathedral 

Revd Elisabeth Edwards, North Shields Baptist Church 

Rabbi Colin Eimer, Emeritus Rabbi, Sha'arei Tsedek North London Reform Synagogue 

Rabbi Warren Elf, Faith Network for Manchester, Southend Reform Synagogue, Liverpool 

Reform Synagogue 

Revd Dr Kevin Ellis, Bro Madryn Ministry Area 

Revd Alexandra Ellish, Amott Road Baptist Church/ Urban Expression 

Sir Alex Elphinston, Oasis church, Lee Crescent, Edgbaston 

Lady Ruth Elphinston, Oasis Church, Lee Crescent, Edgbaston 

Deacon Donna Ely, The Methodist Church, Diss  

Revd Mary Eniolu, Lighthouse Christian Centre 



 

 

Revd Graham Ensor, Regional Team Leader, Yorkshire Baptist Association  

Revd Greg Epton, Gateway Church Wirral and Oasis Church 

Revd Kurt Erickson, Director, Church Without Walls / Eleos Ministries 

Revd Gennie Evans, Strathearn Episcopal Churches 

Hilary Evans, Vice President, Methodist Women in Britain 

Revd Peter Evans, Metropolitan Community Church of North London  

Jason Evans, Associate Chaplain, Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) 

Revd Bonnie Evans-Hills, Priest & Convener, Inter Faith Relations Committee, Scottish 

Episcopal Church 

Revd Barbara Evans-Routley, Superintendent, Central Sussex United Area 

Revd Jonathan Evens, Associate Vicar, HeartEdge, St Martin-in-the-Fields 

Read Dr Alan Everett, All Saints West Dulwich 

Revd Sandie Exley-Watts, Denby Dale Circuit, Yorkshire West 

Revd Steve Faber, Synod Moderator, United Reformed Church West Midlands Synod 

Revd Mark Fairweather-Tall, Regional Minister, South Wales Baptist Association 

Rev Sarah Farrimond, Wantage Community Church 

Rev Margaret Farrow, School Chaplian, Baptist Church  

Reverend Lorna Faulkner, United Benefice of Coxheath, Hunton, East Farleigh, Linton, and 

West Farleigh  

Revd Geoff Felton, Moderator of Mersey Synod of the United Reformed Church 

Mrs Jen Fenton, churchcentral East 

Revd Laura Ferguson, St Luke in the City Team, Liverpool 

Rev. Anton Fernandopulle, Ss. Agnes & Aidan R.C. Church, Huyton, Liverpool  

Sister Liz Ferrie, Daughter of Charity, Catholic Church 

Dr Nicola Feuchtwang, Student Rabbi 

Pastor Jeremias Filho, Pastor, Igreja Assembleia de Deus Cheltenham ltd 

Jeremias Filho, Assembly of God Cheltenham 

Revd Jonathan Fillis, Baptist Church 

Revd Tom Finnemore, St Thomas' Crookes (STC), Sheffield 

Rev. Thomas Fisk, Swalecliffe Free Church (Baptist) 

Rev Gerard Flynn, St Michael and All Angels Catholic Church, Leigh Park, Hampshire 

Dr Ian Forbes, Friends International Sheffield 

Revd Hazel Forecast, Methodist Church 



 

 

Revd Sam Foulds, TCC  

Rev Sean Fountain, Pier Avenue Baptist Church, Clacton on Sea  

Mrs Hilary Fox, Hon Secretary, Bedfordshire Progressive Synagogue 

Rabbi Adam Frankenberg  

The Rev Dr Richard Frazer Greyfriars Kirk, Edinburgh 

Rabbi Paul Freedman, Radlett Reform Synagogue 

Revd. Joy French, St. John the Baptist, Owlerton, Sheffield 

Revd Sam Funnell, Trinity Methodist Church, Woking 

Mr John Gaines, Bishop Auckland Baptist Church 

Revd Ronald Gall, Contin and Strathpeffer Church of Scotland 

Mr Keith Gamon, Christ Central Manchester 

Mrs Heather Garbutt BTh (Hons) Oxon, Methodist Church 

Revd Karen Gardiner, Boroughbridge Churches 

Rev Ceri Gardner, Hoole United Reformed Church 

Rev Dr James Garnett, Aberdeen Methodist Church 

Revd Dr Alan Garrow, St Peter's Church, Harrogate 

Pastor Shelagh Garry, Westgate Baptist Church 

Miss Diane Gaskill, Methodist Church 

Rev Canon Simon Gatenby, Brunswick Parish Church 

Revd Dan Gates, Clarence Road Baptist Church 

Sister Jessica Gatty, Community Superior, Roman Catholic community of the Relgious of the 

Assumption, Twickenham 

Revd Albert Gayle, Methodist Church 

Miss Linda Geevanathan, Hope Church Luton 

Revd Karen George, Methodist Church 

Minister Kat Gibson, Roots Intercultural Worshipping Community  

Mr Ben Gilchrist, Chief Executive, Caritas Shrewsbury  

Revd Ian Gilmour, Church of Scotland, Edinburgh and Sri Lanka 

Doctor  Jonathan Girling, Bearwood Baptist 

Revd Abdy Glover, Hoole Baptist Church 

Mr Bala Gnanapragasam, Former Vice President of the Methodist Conference 

Revd John Goddard, Baptist Church 

Revd David Godfrey, Superintendent Minister, Middlesbrough and Eston Methodist Circuit 



 

 

Rabbi Amanda Golby, Retired, working with mulitple synagogues 

Rabbi Naomi Goldman, Kol Chai Hatch End Reform Jewish Community 

Rabbi Aaron Goldstein, The Ark Synagogue 

William Gomes, Catholic Human Rights activist and Freelance Journalist  

Revd Phil Goodacre, Christ Church, Hillsborough & Wadsley Bridge 

Revd Philip Goodey, Church of England 

Revd Ruth Gookey, Christ the King Community Church 

Rabbi Jeremy Gordon, New London Synagogue 

Reverend John Gordon, Lancashire North Missional Partnership of the United Reformed 

Church 

Revd Andrew Gore, Dronfield Baptist Church 

Reverend Gerard Goshawk, Six Ways Erdington Baptist Church, Birmingham 

The Very Revd Rogers Govender, Dean of Manchester Cathedral  

Rt Revd Olivia Graham, Bishop of Reading 

Revd Paul Graham, Clare Baptist Church  

Stephanie Grant, Co-clerk, Watford Local Quaker Meeting 

Revd Kate Gray, The United Reformed Church, Wythenshawe, Manchester 

Revd David Gray, Central Methodist Church Chippenham 

Rev’d. Kate Gray MA, The United Reformed Church 

Mrs Jane Graystone, Co-chair, Longsight Women’s Faith Forum 

Ms Carolyn Green, Women's group leader 

Revd Leigh Greenwood, Stoneygate Baptist Church, Leicester 

Rev Dr Judith Gretton-Dann, Diocese of Oxford 

Rev. Leslie Grieve, Colston Wellpark Parish Church (Glasgow Presbytery, Church of 

Scotland) 

Mrs Carol Griffifths, Youth Leader, Urban Saints Sandbach 

Revd David Griffiths, Churches Together in Horwich and Rivington 

Rev Canon Andy Griffiths, Coordinator of Training, Diocese of Chelmsford 

Revd Heston Groenewald, All Hallows, Leeds 

Kathryn Gulliver, Ayrshire Quaker Meeting 

Mr Daniel Gunn, Acting Chair, Dunblane Churches Together  

Revd Phil Gunn, Rosskeen Parish Church 

Rosemary Hack, CEO, Press Red (Charity sector) 



 

 

Rev'd Jez Hackett, Heaton Park and Prestwich Methodist Churches  

Revd Samuel Hackett, Ruddington Baptist Church 

Revd Caz Hague, Dorridge and Solihull Methodist Churches 

Rev Ben Haldane, Bilston Baptist Church 

Rev Dr Sarah Hall, Avenue St Andrew's URC, Isaac Watts Memorial URC, Southampton 

Rev'd Gillian Hall, All Hallows C of E 

Revd Dr Gary Hall, Theological Educator, The Queen's Foundation, Methodist Church in 

Britain 

Reverend Ann Hall, Methodist Church, Southport 

Revd Simon Hall, Chapel Allerton Baptist Church  

Revd Andrew Hall, Broadstone United Reformed Church 

Revd Simon Hall, Chapel Allerton Baptist Church 

Revd Dr Christopher Halliday, Anglican 

The Right RevdDavid Hamid, Suffragan Bishop in Europe 

Revd Ian P. Hamilton, Stockport Methodist Circuit 

Revd Sue Hammersley, St Mark's Anglican Church, Broomhill, Sheffield 

Mrs Rosalind Hancock, Circuit Worker, Methodist Church 

Rev’d Robin Hanford, Hinckley Great Meeting Unitarian Chapel 

Mrs Noelette Hanley, CEO, Luton Irish Forum 

Revd Malcolm Hanson, Former Moderator of General Assembly of the United Reformed 

Church 

Imam Iftikhar Haq, Southend Mosque 

Trustee/director Sanaul Haque, Secretary, Essex jamme Masjid Trust - Southend Muslim 

communities  

Reverend Elise Harding, Church of England 

Revd David Hardman, Methodist Church 

Revd Dr Catrin Harland-Davies, Methodist Tutor & Director of Continuing Ministerial 

Development, The Queen's Foundation, Birmingham 

Revd Mark Harlow, St Paul's Ireland Wood 

Mr Richard Harris, Avenue St Andrews United Reformed Church, Southampton 

Revd Martin Harris, St Paul’s Harlow Town Centre with St Mary’s Little Parndon 

Rev Ruth Harvey, Leader, the Iona Community 

Revd Mark Harwood, Methodist Church in Widnes 

Mr Andrew Harwood, Chair, Welcome Group Halesowen 



 

 

Revd David Haslam, Public Issues Convenor, South Worcestershire Methodist Circuit 

Mrs Anne Havard, Chair of the Core Group, Scottish Laity Network 

Revd Joseph Haward, Baptist Community 

Rev Dr Graham Hawley, Methodist Church 

Revd John Hayes, Superintendent, Liverpool North Methodist Circuit 

Rev’d Linda Hayes, Freemantle Baptist Church 

Pastor Jonathan Hayward, Crowborough Community Church 

Revd Professor Stephen Heap, Retired Baptist Minister 

Mr Lawrence Heath-Moore, Yourchurch 

Revd Katherine Hedderly, All Hallows by the Tower 

Rabbi Jordan Helfman, Senior Rabbi, South West Essex and Settlement Reform Synagogue 

Revd Joanna Hellenbrand, Eastwood Baptist Church 

Revd Simon Helme, Dursley Tabernacle United Reformed Church 

Reverend Karen Hendry, Yoker Pariah Church of Scotland 

Rev James Henley, Budleigh Salterton Baptist Church 

Revd John Henry, Superintendent Minister, Methodist Church 

Revd Dr Tessa Henry-Robinson, East London Group or the United Reformed Church 

Rev’d Canon Jonathan Herbert, Hilfield Friary 

Revd. Canon Garth Hewitt, Singer/songwriter, Founder, Amos Trust, Canon of St. George’s 

Cathedral, Jerusalem 

Gill Hewitt, Former Events Management 

Revd Gareth Higgs, Plymouth Methodist Central Hall 

Revd Kevin Highfield, Methodist Churches in Redcar 

Revd Kong Ching Hii, Kings Cross Methodist Church, London  

Rev Dr Robin Hill, Gladsmuir linked with Longniddry 

Revd Jonnie Hill, Greater Manchester South & Cheshire Missional Partnership  

Rev Dr Mike Hill, Supernumerary Methodist Minister and Deanery Environmental Advocate 

Rev Paul Hills, Baptist Church 

Rabbi Michael Hilton, Kol Chai Hatch End Reform Jewish Community 

Revd Dr David Hinchliffe Chair, Methodist Church South-East District 

Rev Maggie Hindley, United Reformed Church 

Mr. John Hindson, District World Development Secretary, Methodist Church 



 

 

Revd Terence Hinks, United Reformed Churches in High Wycombe and Bourne End, 

Buckinghamshire 

Revd Alan Hoare, Alive Lincoln  

Revd. Stephen Hobbis, Gateway Baptist Church 

Rev Dr Martin Hobgen, Baptist Church 

Mrs Catrin Hobson, Ministry Area Warden and Ministry Area Council Lay Chair, Bro Ogwen 

Ministry Area, Bangor Diocese, Church in Wales 

Rev Paul Hockley, Reconnect, Poole Missionary Community  

Revd Kylie Hodgins, Vicar of St Luke's, Bricket Wood 

Elisabeth Hogerzeil, Local Preacher, Methodist Church 

Pastor Chan Hoi Hing, Good Neighbour Church England 

Revd Darren Holland, Bolton Methodist Mission Circuit 

Revd Helen Hollands, Assistant Chair, South-East District Methodist Church 

Revd. Beverly Hollings, Methodist Church 

Revd Darrell Holmes, Brixham Baptist Church 

Emma Holmes, Teacher 

Rev Caroline Homan, Birmingham Circuit, Methodist Church 

Revd Clare Hooper, Regional Minister, Baptist Church 

Pastor Rob Hooper, Oasis Church 

Yvonne Hope, CEO, Barnabus (Manchester) 

The Revd Dr Michael Hopkins, Methodist and United Reformed Churches, Farnham and 

villages 

Revd Stephen Hough, Stockport Baptist Church  

Revd Fleur Houston, United Reformed Church 

Revd John Howard, Methodist Church 

Revd Sarah Howard-Jones, Church of England  

Revd John Howard-Norman, Stockton Methodist Circuit 

Rev Ian Howarth, District Chair, Birmingham Methodist Churches 

Reverend Hilary Howarth, Superintendent, Bolton Methodist Circuit 

Pastor David Howe, Baptist Church 

Revd Rob Hudson, St Peter's Church Harold Wood 

Rev Dr Neil Hudson, Salford Elim Church 

Revd John Hughes, St John's Old Trafford, Manchester  



 

 

Reverend Natalie Hughes, Church From Scratch 

Rev Dr Rob Hughes, West Mersea Free Church  

Revd David Hulme, Methodist Church  

Mrs Pam Humphreys, South West Hants Group, United Reformed Church 

Revd Deborah Humphries, Perry Hall Methodist Church, Great Barr Methodist Church and 

Great Barr Messy Church 

Mrs Ulrike Hunt, The Feast Luton Development Manager 

Revd Dr Jennifer Hurd, District Chair, Synod Cymru, The Methodist Church in Britain 

Revd Roger Hutchings, Methodist Church 

Reverend Michael Hydes, The Village MCC in Brighton, UK. 

Revd David Insull, Towy Community Church Limited 

Dr Zafar Iqbal, Interfaith  

Revd Carl Irvine, St. Andrew's Parish Church, Inverurie 

Imam Sheikh Mohammad Ismail, Lead Imam of The Grand Mosque Sheffield and University 

Chaplain, University of Sheffield 

Mr David Jackson, St Teresa Benedicta of the Cross, RC parish Shipley, West Yorkshire 

Rt. Rev Richard Jackson, Bishop of Hereford 

Revd Andrew Jackson, Harrow Baptist Church 

Rabbi Margaret Jacobi, Birmingham Progressive Synagogue 

Rabbi Richard Jacobi, East London and Essex Liberal Synagogue 

Revd Leonora Jagessar, Bournville URC, Weoley Hill URC & Weoley Castle Community 

Church 

Revd. Jared Jaggers, American International Church in London 

Rev Dr Vincent Jambawo, Superintendent, Stockton Methodist Circuit 

Mr Brian James, Methodist Church 

Rev'd. Jo James, Mill Hill Chapel 

Sister Marie Jamet  

Rev Romilly Mark Janes, New North Road Baptist Church  

Rabbi Laura Janner-Klausner, Former Senior Rabbi, Reform Judaism  

Revd Anna Jarvis, Monton Unitarian Church 

Yvonne Jefferies, Education Officer, Anglican 

Revd Anne Jeffrey, North West Durham Methodist Circuit 

Revd Rachel Jeffreys, The Church in Binley Woods 



 

 

Rev Sarah Jemison, Bradford South Methodists 

Revd Nikki Jenkins, Hope Baptist Church. Hebden Bridge 

Rev Dr Helen Jenkins, Strathclyde Circuit, Methodist Church in Scotland 

Revd John Jenkinson, United Reformed Church, Convenor of Welfare Trust 

Revd Fiona Jenkinson, Associate Priest and Chaplain, St Michael’s Flixton & Christie NHS 

Foundation Trust  

Rev Judith Jessop, Nether Green Methodist Church 

Revd Ian Johnson, Methodist Church in Thirsk and Northallerton 

Revd. Lee Johnson, Regional Minister, London Baptist Association 

Deacon Nicholas Johnson, Parish Deacon, St Mary's RC Church Poole 

Revd Dr Louis Johnson, Team Parish of St Luke in the City, Diocese of Liverpool 

Rev Dr Martin Johnstone  

Miss Rosemarie Jolley, Children's Pastor 

Mr David Jonathan, Director, GRASSROOTS Programme 

Revd Chris Jones, Berwickshire Episcopal Churches Group 

Revd. Dr Keith G. Jones, Shipley Baptist church  

Revd Nick Jones, Superintendent, Birmingham Methodist Circuit  

Very Revd Dr Sue Jones, Dean, Liverpool Cathedral 

Revd Simon Jones, Vice-Principle, Spurgeon’s College 

Reverend Neil Jones, Barrow Baptist Church  

Rev'd Nicholas Jones, Heswall United Reformed Church 

Mr Nigel Jones, Methodist Church 

The Rev’d Marian Jones, Methodist Church 

Rev Michael Jones, The King's Way Church (Ossett), Rothwell Methodist Church (Leeds) 

Rabbi Leah Jordan, Kehillah North London 

Mr Andrew Jordan, Birchwood Community Church  

Revd Nathan Joss-Pothen, St. Paul’s & St. Mary’s Harlow 

Revd Phil Jump, North Western Baptist Regional Minister 

Lieutnant Tony Kakande, The Salvation Army Gateshead Community Church 

Revd Michael Kane, Brooklands Church of the Nazarene, Manchester 

Mr Paul Keeble, Movement for Justice and Reconciliation (UK charity), Mosaic Justice 

Network, Manchester  

Revd Dr Beth Keith, St Mark's Church, Broomhill and Broomhall, Sheffield 



 

 

Rev Jeannie Kendall, Retired Baptist minister 

Revd Uell Kennedy, Methodist Church 

Revd Marie-Anne Kent, Southport Methodist Circuit 

Revd Louise Kenyon, Longsight Community Church of the Nazarene 

Rabbi Yuval Keren, Southgate Progressive Synagogue 

Mr Anthony Ketley, Westleton Church PCC 

Revd Stephen Keyworth, West Craven Baptist Fellowship  

Ms Rachel Khor, Alpha course leader, Birmingham 

Reverend Ivan King, Baptist Christian 

Revd Andrew King, Methodist Church in Acle, Norfolk 

Rabbi Mati Kirschenbaum, Edgware and Hendon Reform Synagogue 

Revd Jamie Kissack, Moderator, The United Reformed Church Yorkshire Synod 

Revd Fran Kissack, Member of the Assembly Executive of the United Reformed Church 

Revd Giles Knight, Open Door Baptist Church, Harris Street, Peterborough 

Mrs Laura Knight, Debt Centre Manager  

Revd Diane Komorowski, Benefice of Lupset and Thornes 

Mr David Kruczek, Grace Church Bolton 

Rabbi Sandra Kviat, Crouch End Chavurah 

Revd Charles Kwaku-Odo, CEO Caribbean African Health Network 

DeaconRuth Lackenby, Durham and Deerness Valley Methodist Circuit  

Revd. Richard Lake, Lavendon Baptist Church  

Reverend Doctor Pieter J. Lalleman, Knaphill Baptist Church 

Revd. Bill Landale, Church of Scotland, Duns Presbytery 

The Rev'd Luke Larner, St Paul's Church Bedford 

Revd. Dr. Kim Lau, Manchester Chinese Christian Church 

Revd. Chris Lavender, St Nicholas, Allington 

Rev'd Carolyn Lawrance, St Andrew's Methodist Church, Bolton, Trinity Methodist Church, 

Bolton, St Helen's Road & Melbourne Road Methodist Church, Bolton 

Major (Retired) Roger Le Duc-Barnett, Methodist Church, Ripon 

Revd. Neil Le Tissier, Regional Minister, Heart of England Baptist Association 

Revd Heather Leake Date, Methodist Presbyter and HIV Chaplain 

Revd Dr Reynaldo Leao-Neto, Inter-faith Officer and Ecumenical Assistant Officer, Methodist 

Church in Britain  



 

 

Revd Nick Lear, Mutley Baptist Church  

Rev’d Laura-Lee Leatherbarrow, St Cuthberts Croxeth Park  

Rev Danielle Leigh, Stafford Baptist Church 

Revd Andrew Letby, Superintendent, Methodist Church in Hackney and Stoke Newington 

Deacon Belinda Letby, Hinde Street Methodist Church 

Dr. James Lethbridge, Handforth Parish Church, Chester Diocese 

Revd Joy Levine, Methodist  

Rabbi Judith Levitt  

Revd Anne Lewitt, United Reformed Churches West Sussex Area Ministry 

Rabbi Daniel Lichman, Makor Hayim - 'Source of Life' Jewish community 

Mrs Tina Lightfoot, Ordinand 

Revd Elaine Lindridge, District Evangelism Enabler, Methodist Church, Newcastle District 

Ms Hannah Ling, Social Justice Adviser, Diocese of Oxford 

Mr Andy Littlejohns, Church Related Community Worker, Chorley United Reformed Church 

Mr Peter Lloyd, Church of Scotland - Faith Impact Forum 

Alison Lloyd, Manager of The Branch, and Senior Leader of Community Church 

Huddersfield 

Revd. Dr. Rhys Llwyd, Caersalem Baptist Church Caernarfon & Arfon Baptist Assosication 

Rev Canon Dr Ellen Loudon, Director of Social Justice, Canon Chancellor, Liverpool 

Cathedral 

Mr Simon Loveitt, Manor Church and Community Project, Sheffield 

Rev’d Kate Lovesey, The Aldborough Benefice  

Revd Michael Lowe, National Communications Manager, Baptist Union 

Revd Andy Lowe, Brighton and Hove Methodist Church 

Revd Benjamin Luck, St Giles Church of England 

Revd Matt Lunn, Muswell Hill Methodist Church & Muswell Hill Welcomes 

Revd Dr Andrew Lunn, Manchester & Stockport Methodist District 

Mr Daniel Lush, Community Church Huddersfield 

Revd Sue Lutman, Riverview Park Baptist Church 

Pastor David Lyall, City Church, Newcastle upon Tyne 

Reverend Ann Lynes, Vicar of Holy Trinity Northwood, Area Dean of Harrow 

Ms Kirsty-Ann Mabbott, Church Related Community Work Minister, Ansty Road United 

Reformed Church 



 

 

Anne Macarthur, Overseer, Religious Society of Friends 

Mrs Elizabeth Macaulay, Ededr, Church of Scotland 

Mr Ian Macaulay, Elder, Edenshead Church 

Rev. Dr Nikki Macdonald, Upper Clyde Parish Church of Scotland 

Revd Claire MacDonald, Lewisham Unity 

Revd Andy Machin, Seaford Baptist Church 

Rev Kenneth Mackay, Church of Scotland  

Revd Andrew Mackenzie, Methodist Church 

Rev Dr Roderick MacLeod, Strath & Sleat Church of Scotland 

Mr Philip Maddocks, Havant United Reformed Church  

Revd Charity Madenyika, Methodist Church  

Rev Dr Rosie Magee, St Andrew's and St George's West Parish Church, Edinburgh 

Rabbi Jonathan Magonet, Emeritus Professor of Bible 

Rev Nigel Manges, Regional Minister South West Baptist Association 

Rev Dr Sally Mann, Bonny Downs Baptist Church 

Rev Dave Mann, Bonny Downs Baptist Church 

Revd Steve Mann, Bicester Methodist Church 

Mr Neil Manthorpe, High Wycombe Methodist Circuit 

Revd Farai Mapamula, Selly Oak Methodist Church 

Mr Richard Mark, New Horizons group at WeAreEmmanuel Church 

Professor Clive Marsh, Principle, The Queens Foundation Birmingham 

Revd Dr Jill Marsh, Inclusive Church Implementation Officer, Methodist Church in Britain 

Rev'd Anthony Martin, Methodist Church  

Revd Paul Martin, Trinity Church, North Finchley  

Rabbi David Mason, Rabbi at Muswell Hill Orthodox Synagogue 

Rev Mark Massey Frinton, Free Church 

Stuart Masters, Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) 

Rev Rebecca Mathew, Church of England 

Rev Robert May, Herne Hill Baptist Church 

The Revd Leigh Maydew, The Methodist Church in Yate, Watley's End, Shortwood and 

Hawkesbury Upton 

Revd Lynne Mayers, Methodist Church 

Revd David Mayne, Shoeburyness & Thorpe Bay Baptist Church 



 

 

Dr. John McArthur, Church of Scotland 

Revd Susan McCoan, St Andrew's United Reformed Church Ealing and Wembley Park 

United Reformed Church 

Revd Nathan S McConnell, Downfield Mains Church of Scotland, Dundee 

Right Reverend Brian McGee, Bishop of Argll and the Isles 

Venerable Mike Mcgurk, Archdeacon, Diocese of Liverpool 

Reverend Hugh McInally-Adair, Alness Baptist Church  

Revd Bob McKay, Milton Baptist Church  

Revd John McLaren, Richmond Baptist Church, Liverpool 

Revd Iain McLaren, Cheltenham United Reformed Church 

Deacon Ali McMillan, Methodist Central Hall Westminster  

Revd Mark Meatcher, Enfield North Group of the United Reformed Church, London 

Rev Helen M Mee, United Reformed Church 

Professor Nick Megoran, Wallsend Baptist Church 

Emeritus Professor John Mellor, Member of Allhallowgate Methodist Church, Ripon, Former 

chair of Church and Society, Wessex Synod and Avenue Multi-cultural centre, Southampton 

Mr Philip Mendelsohn, Chair, Interfaith Glasgow 

Revd Joel Mercer, Whitley Bay Baptist Church 

Rev Michael Edwards, Baptist Church 

Mr Alastair Middlemist, Youth Pastor, Maidstone Baptist Church 

Mr Leon Mileham, Connect Church Maidstone 

Mr Piers Miller, Elder, The Crowded House Church 

Rev Tim Mineard, Barrhead St Andrews Church of Scotland 

Mr Yogesh Mistry, General Secretary, Shree Santan Sewa Samaj, Hindu Mandir, Luton 

Dr Roger Haydon Mitchell, Joint Coordinator 2MT 

Susan Mitchell, Clerk, Dunblane Quaker Meeting 

Reverend Andrew Moffoot, Prescot & Whiston Methodist Church 

Shaykh Ibrahim Mogra, Imam 

Mrs Susan Moloney, Quaker 

Revd Gary Molver, Methodist Church 

Major Donald Montgomery, The Salvation Army, Sale, Greater Manchester 

Mr Duncan Moore, Gateshead Central Baptist Church 

Thakorlal Morarji, Joint Group Coordinator, Sri Sathya Sai Group, Luton  



 

 

Revd Peter Morgan, Catholic Parish of St Anne 

Revd. Graham Morgan, Queen Street Methodist Central Hall & Westborough Methodist 

Church, Scarborough 

Revd Emma Morgan, Methodist Church 

Rt Revd Roger Morris, Area Bishop of Colchester 

Sheila Mosley, Quaker Asylum and Refugee Network 

Revd Miriam Moul, Cowley Road Methodist Church, Oxford 

Revd. William Mounsey, St Vincent's Chapel Edinburgh 

Mr Tim Moyler, Christ Church Woodbury 

Fr. Carl Mugan, St Teresa of the child Jesus Norris Green 

Rabbi Lea Mühlstein, The Ark Synagogue 

Revd Craig Muir, United Reformed Church in Loughborough and Melton Mowbray 

Revd Patricia Mukorombindo, Methodist Church 

Revd Andrew Mumford, Baptist Church  

Revd Andrew Murphy, Market Harborough Methodist Circuit 

Mrs Elaine Murray, The Early Gathering 

Deacon Ian Murray, Cambridge Methodist Circuit 

Imam Rashid Musa, Faith advisor and lecturer at the University of Salford 

Mr Tim Napper, Chair of Board of Trustees, Press Red 

Dr Syed Naqvi, Al Asr Centre 

Revd Vaerie Nellist, Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Stirling 

Mrs Helen Nevison, Tunbridge Wells Christian Fellowship 

Reverend Charles New, Methodist Church 

Rev John Newbury, Methodist Church, Wales 

Bridget Newbury, Methodist Church, Wales 

Revd Margaret Newman, Methodist Church 

Revd Leslie Newton, District Chair, Yorkshire North and East Methodist District 

The Right Revd Monsignor Keith Newton, Personal Ordinariate of Our Lady of Walsingham 

Revd Claire Nicholls, New Addington Baptist Church 

Reverend Stephen Niechcial, St Francis Church, Petts Wood, Kent 

Revd Peter Noble, United Reformed Church 

Rt. Rev. William Nolan, Archbishop of Glasgow 

Revd Leslie Noon, Uniting Church Sketty 



 

 

Pastor Stephen Norcross, Community Church Blackburn 

Ms Charlotte Norman, CEO, Mosscare St Vincent's  

Revd Dr Colin Norris, Regional Minister, Southern Counties Baptist Association 

Revd Dr Julie Norris, St Mary's, Great Shelford, Cambridge 

Tim Norton, Methodist Church 

Revd Charity Nzegwu, Methodist Church 

Revd Terry Oakley, United Reformed Church 

Revd. Antony Oakley, South East Northumberland Ecumenical Area 

Revd Michael Oates, NHS Chaplain 

Revd Naomi Oates Burham, Eccles, Larkfield & East Malling and Tonbridge Road Methodist 

Churches 

Pastor Joe Ochei, Redeemed Christian Church of God UK Region 1 

Rev Dr Israel Olofinjana, Director, One People Commission Evangelical Alliance 

Sr Eileen OP, Religious Sister, Catholic 

Revd Andrew Openshaw, Homelands Free Church 

Rev Steve Openshaw, Christ Church, Walshaw, Bury 

Rev Kathryn Orr, Leigh Park Baptist Church 

Rev Canon Leo Osborn, Methodist Church 

Revd Osoba Otaigbe, Ashton Baptist Church 

Revd Paul Oxley, St Marks MK 

Rev Dr Simon Oxley, Chair of Trustees, North Westerrn Baptist Association  

Revd. Canon Dr. David Page, St. Peter's Church, Elworth 

Marian Pallister, Chair of Pax Christi Scotland 

Reverend Paul Palmer, All Saints Church, Croxley Green 

Revd Stephen Pare, Carmel Baptist Church Llanharan 

Revd Rachel Parkinson, Chair of Wolverhampton & Shrewsbury District of the Methodist 

Church 

Mrs Ruth Parrott, President, Methodist Women in Britain (MWiB) 

Bishop Tony Parry, New Testament Church of God - Leeds District 

Mr Jon Parsons, Buxton Church in the Peak 

Mr Ian Parsons, Trustee, Sandbach Baptist Church 

Revd David Paton-Williams, St Columba's by the Castle, Episcopal Church 

Rev. Dr. Raj Bharat Patta, United Stockport Circuit  



 

 

Mrs Gillian Payne, Longsight Women's Faith Forum 

Mr Ian Peacock, Salford Elim Church 

Rev Graham Peacock, Head of Chaplaincy, Tees, Esk & Wear Valleys NHS Trust 

Revd Alyson Peberdy, Oxford Welcomes Refugees, St Michaels Church , Summertown, 

Oxford 

Revd Dr John Peet, Airedale Methodist Circuit 

Revd Dr Carrie Pemberton Ford, Director, Cambridge Centre for Applied Research in 

Human Traffiking 

Revd Simon Penhalagan, Roman Catholic 

Revd Stephen Penrose, Methodist Church 

Revd Timothy Perkins, Superintendent, Wharfedale & Aireborough Methodist Circuit 

Mr Jean-Philippe Petit, Elder, Baptist Church 

Rabbi Rene Pfertzel, Kingston Liberal Synagogue 

Revd Ben Phillips, Vicar of Goring, Streatley and South Stoke Churches 

Revd Linda Phillips, Woodlands Methodist Church, Harrogate 

Rev Dr Andi Phillips, Upper Chapel (Unitarian), Norfolk Street, Sheffield 

Mr Simon Phillips, Director of Interfaith 

Professor Alison Phipps, UNESCO Chair for Refugee Integration through Languages and 

the Arts 

Mrs Lynda Phipps, Methodist Church 

Rev Keith Phipps, Methodist Church 

Rev Dr Bonni-Belle Pickard, Superintendent, North Kent Methodist Circuit 

Revd Katherine Pickering, Methodist Churches in Worcester 

Revd Darren Pike, Bromley Baptist Church  

Dr Nigel Pimlott, Transformational Leadership Learning Community, Methodist Church 

Rev Dr Stephen Plant, Dean & College Professor of Theology, Trinity Hall Chapel, University 

of Cambridge 

Revd Sandra Platford, Waterlooville Baptist Church 

Reverend Linda Pollock, Aberluthnott and Laurencekirk Parish Churches 

Revd. Martin Poole, St. Luke's Prestonville, Brighton 

Mr John Pope, Churches in Ripon and Lower Dales Circuit 

Revd Iain Pope, Totterdown Baptist Church 

Revd Carol Anne Porter, Dornoch Cathedral 

Mrs Rachel Poulton MBE  



 

 

Mr Nigel Poulton MBE, CEO The Island Childrens Charity 

Mr Colin Poulton, Haddon Hall Baptist Church 

Rev. Huw Lloyd Powell-Davies, Mold and Holywell area Welsh Presbyterian Churches 

Rev. Nan Wyn Powell-Davies, Director of Ministries, Presbyterian Church of Wales 

Revd Beth Powney, Regional Minister, Baptist Church 

Rev’d Jokey Poyntz, St Mary’s Little Parndon (with St Paul’s Town Centre) Harlow 

Revd David Price, St John's Church, Poole 

Mrs Adella Pritchard, Swansea Region Church in Community 

Rev John Purdy, Bishop Auckland Methodist Church 

Mrs Deborah Purfield, CAFOD Regional Manager 

Revd Edwin Quildan, Harlesden United Reformed Church and Moravian Church  

Imam Hassan Rabbanj, Imam & University Chaplain  

Stephanie Radcliffe, Church leader, Baptist Church  

Rev. Stephen Radford, Methodist Church 

Revd. Dr. Martin Ramsden, Yarm, Thornaby and Maltby Methodist Churches 

Revd Joanna Rand, South Lakes Methodist Circuit 

Imam Mohammed Rashid 

Revd Carol Rattenbury, Church of Scotland  

Dr Norma Raynes, Caldecott Festival Director 

Revd David Read, North Kent Methodist Circuit 

Revd Lynne Readett, Unitarian and Free Church 

Dr Jayme Reaves, Director of Academic Development/Public Theologian, Christian 

Theological Education & Sanctuary Activist 

Rev Elder Maxwell Reay, Elder, Metropolitan Community Church 

Rev Paul Regan, Methodist Church  

Shafiq Rehman, General Secretary  

Alastair Reid, Clerk, West Scotland Area Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends 

Revd Julia Reid, Richmond Methodist Church 

Reverend Val Reid, Christchurch Hitchin Methodist/URC LEP 

Mrs Anna Reid, Chair, Eastbourne Networx at Victoria Baptist Church 

Revd Dr Thomas Renz, St Mary the Virgin, Monken Hadley 

Revd Paul Revill, Regional Minister, Northern Baptist Association 

Rev Ricky Rew, Rayleigh Baptist Church 



 

 

The Revd Canon Dr Matthew Rhodes, St John's Church Ranmoor 

Revd Alison Richards, Methodist  

Reverend Gale Richards, Baptist Church  

Revd Keith Richardson, Methodist Church Burnley and Burnley and Pendle Circuit 

Revd Harvey Richardson, Methodist Church 

Revd Anne Richardson, Deaf Churches in East Anglia Methodist District 

Rev Ann Rigby-Jones, Methodist Church  

Revd Claire Roberts, Queensberry Baptist Church 

Revd Matt Roberts, St Mark's Church Woodthorpe 

Revd Kezia Robinson, Mission Enabler, Yorkshire Baptist Association 

Lizzy Robinson, Saint Philip’s Chapel Street Church  

Rev Simon Robinson, Watnall Road Baptist Church 

Revd Mark Robinson, North Lea Valley Group of the United Reformed Church 

Mrs Anne Rodger, Chair, Renew Stockport 

The Reverend Christopher Rogers, St Mary Abbots Church, Kensington 

Revd David Rogers, Baptist Church  

Rev Canon Malcolm Rogers MBE, Anglican Parish of St Gabriel Liverpool 

Reverend Sue Rose, Benefice of Bethersden, High Halden and Woodchurch 

Revd. Duncan Ross, Church of England 

Rev Dr Judith Rossall, Tutor, Queen's Foundation for Ecumenical Theological Education 

Rabbi Sylvia Rothschild, British Reform Judaism 

Revd Adrian Roux, Methodist Church 

Rev'd Christopher Rowe, Colston Milton Parish Church, Church of Scotland 

Revd Katherine Ruddle, Folkestone Baptist Church  

Dr Ian Russell, Torphichen Parish Church of Scotland 

Rev'd Simon Russell Chaplaincy team manager, NHS 

Revd. Ian Rutherford, Methodist Central Hall, Manchester 

Revd John Rutter, St John's Bondgate Ripon 

Dr Stephanie Rybak, Vice Chair, Wycombe Refugee Partnership 

Rev. Lindsey Sanderson, East Kilbride and Hamilton United Reformed Churches 

Revd John Sanderson, Rutherglen United Reformed Church  

Rev Ben Scadden, Ewhurst Baptist Church  



 

 

Lieutenant Keith Scales, Officer, The Salvation Army 

Lieutenant Faith Scales, Shiremoor Salvation Army  

Revd Canon Jon Scamman, St Thomas' Church, Lancaster 

Joanna Schüder, Churches Refugee Networking Officer, Christian Concern for One World 

Rev Anikó Schütz Bradwell, Humbie lw Yester, Bolton and Saltoun Church, Church of 

Scotland 

Mr Iain Scott Poole Vineyard Church 

Revd. Roy Searle, Pioneer Ambassador and former President of the Baptist Union of Great 

Britain 

Revd Tim Searle, The United Church, Winchester 

Revd Kathy Selby, Bury Methodist Circuit 

Mr Richard Selby, Christ Church Ramsbottom 

Revd Adrian Semerene, Gamlingay Baptist Church 

Rev'd Grace Sentamu Baverstock, St Luke's Leagrave (Luton) 

Revd Sonya Setchell, Stoke St Gregory Baptist Church 

Reverend Cliff Shanganya, Methodist Church 

Rev Dr Norman Shanks, Former Leader of the Iona Community 

Revd. Alan Sharp, Methodist Church 

Deacon Anita Shaw, Methodist Church 

Revd Peter Sheasby, Methodist Circuit 

Rev Jack Shepherd, Parish of Up Holland and Dalton 

Rabbi Sybil Sheridan, Newcastle Reform Synagogue 

Rabbi Irit Shillor, Harlow Jewish Community 

Mr Nathan Shipley, Associate Pastor for Youth and Young Adults, Cornerstone Baptist 

Church 

Pastor Sam Shirazi, Director, Betel UK Derby and Manchester  

Chanda Shome, Watford Interfaith Association Committee Member and Membership 

Secretary 

Rev Philip Silk, Unitarian 

Rev'd Canon Stephen Silvester, Rector or St Nicholas, Nottingham and Leader of 

Nottingham City Prayer 

Revd Philip Simpson, Diocesan interfaith Adviser, Diocese of Guildford 

Revd Robin Sims-Williams, All Saints Church, Child's Hill 

Mother Helen Sims-Williams, Emmanuel Church, West Hampstead 



 

 

Mr Sukh Singh, Sikh 

Nidhi Sinha, Hindu Representative on Greater Manchester Faith Community Leaders 

Rev'd Nick Sissons, The Methodist Churches in the Bangor and Holyhead area 

Revd Richard Skinner, Pastor 

Revd David Martin Skitt, United Reformed Church 

Mrs. Maureen Small, Elder and convenor of Mission and Outreach committee, Wellington 

Church of Scotland, Glasgow 

Professor Alastair Small, Hon Secretary, Bathgate Churches Together 

Revd Carl Smethurst, Regional Minister, South West Baptist Association 

Revd Melanie Smith, Enfield United Reformed Churches 

Mr Martin Smith, Methodist Church  

Revd. Ron Smith, Methodist Church 

Reverend Sally Smith, Beheshtion Church Community Church of England 

Rabbi Dr Frank Dabba Smith, Retired Liberal Rabbi 

Rev Eleanor Smith, Methodist Church 

Rev Gary Smith, Vale Village Church 

Sister Isabel Smyth SND OBE, Scottish Catholic Bishops' Secretary for Interreligious 

Dialogue 

Revd. Canon David Snuggs, Formerly Vicar of St. Thomas' Church, Fair Oak 

Revd. Nadene Snyman, Christ Church URC, Petts Wood 

Revd Dr Kevin Snyman, Programme Officer for Global Justice & Partnerships, United 

Reformed Church 

Reverend David Somerville, Seedfield and Holcombe Brook Methodist Churches 

Rev Jenny Spouge, Methodist Church 

Revd Tony Spring, Minister of Religion 

Mr Simon Standen, Chaplain 

Rev'd David Stephenson, St James' Parish Church, Haslingden, Lancashire 

Rev Alistair Stewart, Sandbach Baptist Church 

Rev Cameron Stirk, Barnsley North West Methodist 

Mr Jon Stockley, Christian Vision for Men, Cymru 

Revd Elizabeth Stone, St Catherine's Stoke Aldermoor and New Century Park 

Deacon Bob Stoner, Methodist Church in Partick, Woodlands and Pollokshaws within 

Glasgow  

Revd Rachel Street, Millom Baptist Church 



 

 

Revd Georgina Stride, Shoreditch Baptist Church  

The Revd Neil Stubbens, Methodist Church  

Revd Helen Stubbs, Methodist Church 

Mrs. Helen Sturrock, Wellington Church of Scotland 

Mr John Summerwill, Chair, Concord Leeds Interfaith Fellowship 

Mr David Sutherland, Chair, Bury Fellowship 

Ms Sarah Swift, St Mary Magdalen Chapel, Ripon 

Revd Jessica Swift, Church of England 

Dr Christopher Sworn Treasurer, Uppingham Methodist Church 

Rev Lorna Sylvester, Baptist Church  

Rabbi Dr Jaqueline Tabick, Convenor of Beit Din, Reform Judaism 

Rabbi Roni Tabick, New Stoke Newington Shul 

Revd Kerry Tankard, The Yorkshire West Methodist District 

Mrs Emma Tanner, Founder and CEO, The Princess Project 

Mrs. Anne-Marie Tarter, Coordinator, Cathedral Community Connections  

Revd Mary Taylor, Regiona Minister, Yorkshire Baptist Association 

Revd. Justin Taylor, Church of Scotland 

Rev'd Bryony Taylor, Church of England parishes 

Revd Daleen ten Cate, United Reformed Church 

Revd Helen Terry, Christ Church Hillsborough and Wadsley Bridge  

Mr Chris Thackery, Westbourne Grove Church 

Yusuf Thai, Muslim Representative on Bolton Inter-Faith Forum 

Rev. Graham Thain, St. David's Knightswood Parish Church, Glasgow 

Revd Robert Thewsey, Church of England 

Rev Chris Thomas, Director, Irenaeus RC project  

Rev Peter Thomas, Taunton Deane and South Sedgemoor Methodists 

Revd Mary Thomas, Development and Support Officer, Wessex Synod 

Revd Sally Thomas, Bayswater and Kensington United Reformed Churches 

Revd Sue Thomas, Curate  

Revd. Canon Graham Thompson, District Chair - Plymouth & Exeter District of the Methodist 

Church, President Designate 

Pastor Tony Thompson, Hope Church Luton 

Revd Nick Thompson, Superintedent, High Wycombe Methodist Church Circuit 



 

 

Mr Nigel Thompson, Bury Christian fellowship  

Revd Pam Thorn, Anglican 

Mr Trevor Thorn, Anglican 

Revd Joanne Thorns, Regional Officer, North East Churches Acting Together 

Rev Neil Thorogood, Thornbury United Reformed Church & Trinity-Henleaze United 

Reformed Church (Bristol) 

Revd Gill Thurgood, Guiseley Baptist Church, Leeds 

Rev Angel Tiebas, Victoria Park Baptist Church 

Rabbi Elli Tikvah Sarah, Brighton and Hove Progressive Synagogue  

Revd. Steve Tinning, Baptist Union of Great Britain 

Revd Abi Todd, Holy Trinity South Woodford 

Revd Alis Toplas, United Reformed Church 

Reverend Shirlyn Toppin, Methodist Church 

Mr Neil Townsend, Wantage Community Church 

Revd Jenny Travis, Minister 

Deacon Annie Trembling, Southdown Methodist Church 

Revd Jeremy Tresise, Unity Methodist Church, Sandbach 

Revd Jeremy Trigg, St John the Baptist, Bondgate, Ripon 

Revd Eleanor Trimble, The Church of the Apostles Manchester with St Cuthbert Miles 

Platting 

Revd. David Tubby, Heaton Baptist Church 

Reverend Wendy Tucker, United Methodist/URC and Methodist/Congregational Churches in 

Cirencester, Fairford and South Cerney 

Revd. Angie Tunstall, Urban Expression  

Reverend Susannah Underwood, Welwyn Team Ministry 

Ms Catherine Utley, Tottenham Quakers (Religious Society of Friends) 

Captain Cor van der Woude, The Salvation Army Chester-le-Street 

Captain Angelique van der Woude, The Salvation Army in Chester-le-Street 

Rev Joy Ventom, Minister 

Revd Laurent Vernet, Methodist Church 

Revd Tom Vernon, Earls Hall Baptist Church 

Mr Ken Virgin, Baptist Church  

Ms Elizabeth Vizard, South St Baptist Church Exeter 



 

 

Mr Piers Voysey, North Scotland Area Quaker Meeting 

Revd Catherine Wagstaff, River Methodist Church & The Beacon Church and Christian 

Centre Dover (Joint Methodist/URC) 

Rev’d Roosemary Wakelin, Methodist Church 

Revd Dr Mark Wakelin, Methodist Church 

Revd Ken Walker, Churches Together in Chester City Centre 

The Right Revd Dominic Walker, Church in Wales 

Rev Jack Walker, Baptist Church  

Revd Alison Walker, Cambridge Methodist Churches  

Revd David Walker, Greyfriars Church, Reading 

Revd Dr Phil Wall, United Reformed Church 

Jean Walters, Baptist Church 

Revd Adrian Ward, South Woodham Evangelical Church 

Rev'd Dave Warnock, Wythenshawe Methodists 

Revd Rachael Warnock, Emmanuel Group of Churches, Free Church 

Revd Phillip Warrey, Herefordshire (South & East) Methodist Circuit 

Daphne Wassermann, Clerk, Glasgow Quaker Meeting 

Revd Dr Rachel Watson, Freemantle Baptist Church 

Dr Jenny Watson, Lay Leader, St John's Church, Southall Green, London 

Revd George Watt United Reformed Church, Thames North Synod  

Rabbi Lee Wax  

Revd Steve Weatherly-Barton, Gosberton Baptist Church  

Revd Caroline Weaver, The Methodist Church 

Revd Andrew Webb, Skipton and Grassington Methodist Circuit 

Revd Dr Elizabeth Welch, Chair, Society for Ecumenical Studies  

Mrs Ruth Wellington, Refugee/Asylum Suppoert Worker, Plymouth Vineyard Church 

Mrs Jennifer Wells, Methodist Church 

Rev Edwin Wells, Methodist Church Amersham Circuit  

Revd Nicholas Wells, Wimborne Minster 

Rev’d Ruth Wells, Senior Chaplain, Multifaith chaplaincy Bournemouth University & Arts 

University Bournemouth 

Revd Robert Weston, Tavistock United Reformed Church & Lavington United Reformed 

Church, Bideford 



 

 

Revd Ernie Whalley Past President, Baptist Union of Great Britain 

Graham Wharton, Community Manager, The Salvation Army 

Mrs Marion White, Trustee, Press Red 

Mr Nick White, The King's Church, Didcot 

Mr Simon Whiteside, King Charles the Martyr 

Revd. Kate Whiting, QE Park Baptist Church 

Revd David Whitmarsh, Ballynahinch Baptist Church 

Mr Steve Whittington, Christ Church Birmingham 

Bishop Clive P. Whittle Jr, Bishop of South Manchester, Apostolic Pastoral Congress, 

President of Compassion Prison Ministry UK 

Revd Paul Whittle, Synod Moderator, National Synod of Scotland 

Revd John Whittle, Methodist Church Knebworth 

Rev Dr Iain Whyte, Iona Community 

Revd Heather Whyte, United Reformed Church in Luton & Dunstable 

Rev. Dr. Caroline Wickens, Manchester Circuit, The Methodist Church 

Mr Iain Wight, Project Foodbank, Salford Foodbank  

Revd Dr Stephen Wigley, Chair of the Wales Synod of the Methodist Church 

Ms Jessica Wilkinson, Provincial Coordinator 2016-2022, Salesian Cooperators GBR 

Marguerite Willcox, Clerk, Lymington Quakers  

Canon Professor Mark Williams, Canon Emeritus Christchurch Cathedral 

Revd Andy Williams, Minister of the church and Director for Inter Faith Relations, Blackley 

Baptist Church and the Blackley Centre for Inter Faith Relations and Peace Making 

Revd Joanna Williams, Minister and Director for Reconciliation, Blackley Baptist Church and 

Centre, Elland, West Yorkshire 

Revd Dr Jenni Williams, Church of England  

Rt Revd Dr Alan Wilson, Area Bishop of Buckingham  

Pastor Danielle Wilson, Inclusive Gathering Birmingham and Co-CEO, Red Letter Christians 

UK 

Revd Tim Wilson, Parish of South Crawley (C of E) 

Rt. Revd. Dr. Alan Winton Bishop of Thetford 

Rev David Winwood, Methodist Church 

Revd. Allan Wolfenden, Deacon, Upper Edge Baptist Church 

Rabbi Anna Wolfson, Mosaic Jewish Community 

Reverend Ruth Wood, Dewsbury Baptist Church 



 

 

Revd David Wood, Methodist Church North Yorkshire Dales 

Revd. Gary Woodall, Webnet Regional Minister 

Rev Daniel Woodhouse, Brighton and Hove Methodist Churches 

Mr Paul Woodman, City Life Church, Southampton 

Revd Dr Simon Woodman, Bloomsbury Central Baptist Church 

Rev'd Neil Woodward, SW London Vineyard Church  

Rev Sue Woolley, Midland Unitarian Association 

Rev Jeff Woolnough, St Peter’s Catholic Church Eastwood Parish 

The Rt Revd Dr Joanne Woolway Grenfell, Bishop of Stepney 

Rev Glayne Worgan, Methodist Church 

Danni Worley, Minister in Training, Centenary Baptist Church  

Rev Paul Worsnop, Windy Nook Methodist Church  

Rabbi Alexandra Wright, Senior Rabbi, The Liberal Jewish Synagogue, London 

Revd Nigel Wright, Methodist Churches in Amersham, Chesham and Prestwood 

Revd Steff Wright, Brandon Baptist Church 

Michael Yarrow, The Kings Church (Harlow) 

Revd Stephen Yelland, Methodist Church 

Rev Hayley Young, Northern Baptist Association 

Rev'd Terence Young, Methodist Church and Unite the Union Faith Workers Branch Vice 

Chair 

Rabbi Debbie Young-Somers, Rabbi 

Mrs Joyce Zealey, St Nicolas Church, Newbury 

Revd Dr Jongikaya Zihle, District Chair, London Methodists 

Rabbi Igor Zinkov, The Liberal Jewish Synagogue, Finchley Reform Synagogue 


